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Refer to the application, Exhibit D. Northern Kentucky District states that it received $2,700,000
of SRF Loan F16-027 to this project. The proposed amount to be funded through the SRF Loan is
$671,031. State Northern Kentucky District’s intentions for the approximate $2,028,969 of SRF
Loan funding that would remain after the funds for the proposed construction in its application
are expended.

Al. A general answer was provided in paragraph 6 in Northern Kentucky District’s Petition in
this case. Northern Kentucky District interprets the above as a request for more detail on that
response. The second phase of the SCADA project will involve replacement and upgrades that
were described in the preliminary engineering report but were not part of the project bid in
Case No. 2020-00127. The second phase of the SCADA project is anticipated to total the
approximate $2,028,969. This next phase of the project will include replacement of SCADA
equipment at 43 facilities in the distribution system (tanks, pumping stations, meter pits,
pressure regulating pits) and will add SCADA at 16 sites in the distribution system that are not
currently monitored and controlled through SCADA. The SCADA equipment in the next phase
includes radios and antenna; programmable logic controllers (PLCs); sensors and analyzers such
as pressure, level, pH, chlorine, and turbidity; and flood alarms and intrusion alarms. A separate
application for the remaining SCADA upgrades will be filed when that phase of the project is
finalized. The expected filing date of the next phase is the second quarter of 2021.
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